
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

CORPORATE RESOURCES

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 FEBRUARY 2007


CORP.26/07
CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE PLAN/BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2007-2010

The Deputy Chief Executive (Dr Gooding) submitted report PPP.15/07 and gave a presentation on the first draft of the updated Corporate Plan 

2007-2010.  He outlined the key priorities of the Council for the next 3 years and how the Council would achieve success.  

The draft Plan had been considered by the Executive on 22 January 2007 (EX.16/07) when the contents had been welcomed and the first draft had been referred to Overview and Scrutiny Committee’s for consultation.

Dr Gooding outlined the contents of the Plan and the process for consultation with the 3 Overview and Scrutiny Committees, City Council staff, Local People through Neighbourhood Forums, Carlisle Partnership, other key stakeholders including Parish Councils, Cumbria County Council and Cumbrian District Councils.

In considering the report Members made the following comments and observations :

(a)
Members referred to the paragraph in page 8 on “What you have told us” and the comment that one of the main ways of involving local people in how services take shape and are delivered was through the Citizens Panel.  Members expressed concern that the Citizens Panel was self selecting and was not necessarily a proper cross section of citizens.  They were concerned that the responses were only from people who choose to respond to consultation documents and were therefore not representative of all citizens.


Some Members felt that the Council should move away from the reliance on the Citizens Panel as genuinely reflecting the views of citizens.  A Member requested a breakdown of where people who reply to the Citizens Panel questionnaires come from.  They were particularly concerned that in the areas which were judged to be important or highly important, there was no mention of anti social behaviour which was a concern being expressed to Ward Members by the public across the Council area.


Dr Gooding undertook to provide the Member with a breakdown of where respondents to the Citizens Panel questionnaires come from.  He stated that Officers attempt to ensure that consultation is as reflective of the public as it can be.


Members suggested that other forums should be used to gain views and opinions rather than relying on the Citizens Panel.  They suggested that Neighbourhood Forums or Community Centre Management Committees could be used.  Community Centre Management Committees often contained representatives from different bodies meeting within that Community Centre and could be used to get a wide variety of views.


Dr Gooding responded that the Head of Policy and Performance Services was attempting to get the Plan on to the Agenda for Neighbourhood Forums across the city and that Officers could look at using Community Centres.

(b)
Page 13 – The wording of the bullet points under “what the Council will do should” should be changed as it is difficult to commit to some of the bullet points without partnership from other agencies.  The list of bullet points should be investigated by Officers to establish if they are within the Council’s powers and if necessary they should add in the wording “in partnership with other agencies”.

(c)
Page 13 – Last bullet point on “improving the built environment through promotion and commissioning of high quality public art works”.  Members felt that the word “encourage” should be used as it would be more about accessing external funding for this type of work rather than it being directly funded by the Council.

(d)
In response to a Member’s question, Dr Gooding advised that the information contained in the Summary of Accounts Leaflet would be inserted under the heading “Money – where does it go”?

(e)
In response to a question about the arrangements for monitoring and scrutiny of the plan, Dr Gooding advised that further drafts of the Plan would be considered by Overview and Scrutiny Committees a couple of times before June 2007.  


In relation to monitoring, the targets and objectives in the Plan must be reflected in the Service Plans of Departments and would therefore be monitored through the Performance Reports submitted to Overview and Scrutiny Committees.


Members and the Head of Scrutiny Services advised that it would be appropriate if output and performance measures specifically related to the Corporate Plan could be reported separately to the Overview and Scrutiny Committees in order to hold Portfolio Holders to account for poor performance on the Plan.

(f)
In response to a question about predictions in relation to reducing waste cycling, Dr Gooding responded that there were predictions beyond 2006/07 but he did not have the information at the meeting.

(g)
A Member highlighted the importance of scrutinising the Executive on their policy thinking behind the Corporate Plan and then subsequently scrutinising and holding them to account on performance of the Plan.


He suggested that before the deadline of June 2007, there should be an Overview and Scrutiny meeting where there would be an opportunity to scrutinise on policy with all the Portfolio Holders present.

RESOLVED – (1) That the comments of the Committee as detailed above on the Corporate Plan and Best Value Performance Plan be forwarded to the Executive.

(2)  That the Head of Scrutiny Services arrange for an agenda item, at an appropriate meeting of this Committee, scrutiny of the Corporate Plan on the basis of the policy decisions, with Portfolio Holders being held to account for these policy decisions rather than Officers.







